June 29, 2016

The Honorable Ted Cruz
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable James Lankford
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Michael S. Lee
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Sean P. Duffy
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Senator Cruz, Senator Lankford, Senator Lee and Congressman Duffy:

I am writing in response to your June 21, 2016, letter to Assistant Secretary Strickling
regarding the transition of the U.S. Government’s stewardship of key Internet domain name
functions. The Department of Commerce writes you today to provide some initial information;
we are gathering materials responsive to your requests and will send a subsequent letter
containing further information.

The National Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA) and the
Department respect and honor the laws that Congress enacts, and we take very seriously our
obl*~ations under Section 539 of Public Law 114-113, which prohibits the use of appropriated
funds to “relinquish the responsibility of the National TelecommunicationsandIn n  n
Administration, during fiscal year 2016, with respect to Internet domain name system functions.’
We have complied with this provision. NTIA has not and will not use appropriated funds to
relinquish its stewardship role during fiscal year 2016."

b

It is important to note that Section 539 does not prohibit the use of funds to engage in
preparatory activities related to the potential future transition, including evaluation of the
transition plan. Indeed, the Senate Committee on Appropriations previously directed NTIA “to
conduct a thorough review and analysis of any proposed transition™” and to provide quarterly

" NTIA has no legal or statutory responsibility for managing the Internet domain name system. In 1997, President
Clinton directed the Department of Commerce to support efforts to make the governance of the Internet domain
name system private' See Mlintan William T Momaorandum nn Flortronie Commerce 1997 Puh Paners ROR-900)

(July 1, 1997), available a
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like to discuss these matters further. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at
202-482-3663.

Assistant Secretary
for Legislative and Intergovernmental Affairs

cc: David Smith, Deputy Inspector General, U.S. Department of Commerce
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